5

## **GASKELL RECREATION GROUND**

Action taken since the last meeting of the Management Committee

MINUTE NO.	RESOLUTION	ACTION TAKEN
2017 September	Arrange for repair of bowling club roof	A contractor has now been appointed in liaison with Peter Gyldard
November	Graham Edgcumbe Venning and David Gibbon to draft a letter to the school explaining the circumstances in which the ground can be used in future	?
December	Seek quotes for new signage once the wording has been agreed	Awaiting agreed wording  Town Council approval is required before installing new signage
	High vis tabards to be worn by officials of the Gaskell Recreation Ground when visiting the ground on official business	Tabards are available at the Town Clerk's office
	Implement a programme of new play equipment in Spring 2018	To be advised
	Secretary to apply for planning permission to demolish and remove the disused toilet block	An application was submitted to Shropshire Council but withdrawn due to insufficient information being available concerning the removal of waste materials
2018 February	Seek quotes for all-weather walk and track to run whole perimeter of field	Quotes have been sought but further action will need approval from the charity because this feature is not included in the Management Plan.
	Drainage of the ground	The Town Council is to use Contract Finder for quotes for drainage works as required in the Town Council's Financial Regulations.
July	Determine why no income had been received from the Cricket Club	Yes, it had been agreed that, since the Cricket Club maintained the cricket pavilion and provided additional maintenance of the cricket field, there would be no charge for use of the ground.
	William Brookes School offered volunteers to help out with Marshalling at the Christmas Fayre.	The Christmas Fayre Committee has been informed.

## To note:

- £5,000 has been received from Wenlock Estates
- William Brookes School has been invoiced for £3,000 for usage of the ground.